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Commanders Corner:                        

As we anticipate the cooler temperatures as fall arrives we see crime numbers 

decreasing across the board. We recently scored a victory for one of our 

chronic drivers if crime in the University Area Command with the District 

Attorney’s Office holding Michael Garcia. Michael Garcia who has 

frequented the Nob Hill area for years, was arrested by the University Area 

Command’s PRT officers yesterday for kicking and breaking a window at 

Boba Tea Company, located at 3339 Central Ave SE. Mr. Garcia has been 

arrested by APD 63 times and has 151 cases filed in our records division. Mr. 

Garcia was deemed incompetent to stand trial in 2021 and all criminal cases 

filed against him since then have been dismissed citing competency. Last 

week the DA’s office successfully filed preventative detention on Mr. Garcia, 

who will now be sent to Santa Fe for a full evaluation at the states mental 

health institution.  

 

If anyone in the area command has experienced an incident with Mr. 

Garcia and not reported that to APD, please call (505) 242-COPS and 

have a report filed concerning your encounter so we may add those 

incidents to his file which will aid in prosecution. 

As always please contact us if you have questions comments or 

concerns, Ray  

 ~ Commander Ray Del Greco                           

 

       

         

        

        

        

        

 





APD Provides Public Safety Tips During Balloon Fiesta…    

ALBUQUERQUE, N.M. – As the Albuquerque Police Department prepares to keep the public safe 

during the New Mexico State Fair and next month’s Albuquerque International Balloon Fiesta, APD is 

providing tips for residents and visitors to take to keep themselves and their belongings safe. 

 Albuquerque International Balloon Fiesta runs from Oct. 6 – 14. 

• Always roll up windows, lock the doors and take the keys even if you will be away for a short time. 

 
• Remove ALL items from your vehicle whenever possible, but at the very least remove items from 
view – even items that might have the perception of value. Don’t give a car thief a reason to break in. 
 

• Do not leave unsecured firearms in your car. Thieves know that some people travel with firearms for 
safety, and historically, they have targeted visitor’s at large events like the State Fair. 
 

• Some auto burglars break-in to steal your identity – consider removing your registration and 
insurance paperwork from the glove box. Put them in your pocket with your driver’s license. The law 
only requires the paperwork be in the vehicle when it’s being operated. 
 

• Park your vehicle in an area with adequate lighting and good natural surveillance. You want your 
vehicle to be easily seen. 

 

APD is implementing tactical plans for the Balloon Fiesta. The Traffic Division will focus on both 
pedestrian and increased vehicle traffic around the fair, while the DWI unit will be on alert for drunk 
drivers. There are also plans for sobriety checkpoints during the fair to keep streets safe. 

APD’s Auto Theft Unit will aggressively work to keep visitors’ vehicles safe from theft and burglaries, 
continuing a successful partnership with the New Mexico State Police, the Bernalillo County Sheriff’s 
Office and the New Mexico Auto Theft Prevention Authority. During last year’s Balloon Fiesta, a 
tactical plan resulted in no break-ins or auto thefts at the main hotels where visitors stayed. 

The State Fair has almost half a million visitors during its run. With such large crowds, parents should 
take extra precautions to ensure children are within eyesight at all times. Look for the New Mexico 
State Police Mobile Command Unit on Main Street to Tag Your Tot. 

 



 



University Area Command Events 

                       Public Safety ECHO 

                          Please join us for 

NOB HILL & UNIVERSITY AREA PUBLIC SAFETY ECHO 

  

Campus Safety 

With the UNM Police Department 
  

Wednesday, October 16th - 1:00-2:30 pm 

  
Facilitation by 

University Area Command 

  
Case: 
TBD 

  
                     Information about the City of Albuquerque's Public Safety ECHO program. 

 Upcoming Sessions: 

 Nob Hill and the University Area sessions -   
 First Wednesday; Join the Nob Hill - University Public Safety iECHO 

 Third Wednesday; Join the Nob Hill - University Public Safety iECHO 

Contact Us 

Darryl DeLoach 
Public Safety ECHO Coordinator 
ddeloach@cabq.gov 
mobile: 505-549-0660 

 

National Coffee with a Cop Day >>>: Date: October 2, 2024 

Address: Starbucks >>> 4407 Lomas Blvd NE  

Time: 11:30am -1:00pm  

 

http://iecho.org/public/program/PRGM1696372144871S3YVN847CB
http://iecho.org/public/program/PRGM1696372144871S3YVN847CB
mailto:mwolfe@cabq.gov


  



 

 

University Area Command Coffee with a Cop  


